

April 16, 1981

Stonewall, Texas

Dear Mr. Vice-President,

One of the events I have looked forward to with the greatest pleasure this year is your visit to Texas in May to address the graduating class at the LBJ School of Public Affairs. I am so pleased and grateful you have undertaken this commitment. You will make this milestone time in the lives of these young people all the more special and memorable.

On Friday evening, May twenty-second, I would love for you to come to the Ranch and spend the night. I am planning to ask the members of the Committee which organizes the symposia presented at the LBJ Library and their spouses (Elspeth and Walt number in that group). Should there be any friends in this area you would particularly like to see, I hope you will let me know. Dress will be business suits for the men and either long casual or short dresses for the ladies. One of my favorite treats when I am at the Ranch is to relax in the soothing warm waters of my jaccuzzi, and if that appeals to you, too, do pack a bathing suit! And, do let me know if Joan changes her plans and can join us.

If the weather is good (and I certainly hope it is since we must be in Austin so early the next morning!), my plane will be available to fly us into town. If not, we will need to allow about an hour and a half for driving time.

Please let me know your plans and meanwhile, know how happily I look forward to seeing you next month.

Lady Bus



From the collections of the Minnesota Historical Society: Walter F. Mondale Papers, Political Papers and Campaign Files.

Copyright in this digital version belongs to the Minnesota Historical Society, and its content may not be copied without the copyright holder's express written permission. Users may print, download, link to, or email content, however, for individual use.

To request permission for commercial or educational use, please contact the Minnesota Historical Society.

www.mnhs.org